
Minister Michelle O'Neill,   

DARD Private Office, Room 438, Dundonald House, Ballymiscaw, Belfast, BT4 3SB

Dear Minister,

Re: The Consultation on proposals to introduce legislation relating to bass in NI so as to harmonise with legislation in Southern Ireland.
I am pleased that the Committee supports the 2 bass bag limit per day, the closed season 15th May to 15th June, the proposal for a general prohibition on sale of bass, a prohibition of fishing for bass with any other method than rod & line (incl. handline) and a prohibition on retention on board of bass by any licensed vessel.

However, the proposal that trawl catches of bass should be exempted invalidates the entire foundations of the proposal and is open to potential abuse. 

The Committee highlights the very low numbers of bass being landed commercially in NI and this is also detailed in the Consultation RIA in 2010.   The Committee’s conclusions conclude that commercial trawl bass catches are “small and infrequent” and are taken ‘offshore waters whereas sea bass tend to be located in the inshore zone.” Yet despite this, these catches are held out as the only means available for stock assessment purposes. 

The ease of enforcement is critical to achieving compliance of any fisheries legislation and IF no wild bass captured from Irish waters can be legally sold, any reports of wild bass in the supply chain (fishmongers, restaurant etc) can be used to initiate enquiries into the illegal capture and marketing of bass (where no import documentation is provided). 

If these exemptions eventually form part of the bass legislation in NI, any wild bass on sale will simply be passed off as originating from trawlers. This ‘loop hole’ will make enforcement of the proposed legislation virtually impossible. 

The most alarming part of the Committee’s deliberations is the suggestion (in para 25) that “If the stock were to grow significantly the measures restricting commercial fishing could be reviewed.”
This suggestion is at complete odds with the stated original purpose of these proposals which included:“Sea Bass is important to our angling community and is considered a prize fishery by this group and sea angling for Sea Bass could provide an additional opportunity for the development of angling within some parts of our waters and could enhance income to our coastal communities through chartered fishing trips for both local and European fishers and an increase in angling tourism.”
The RIA included information that Recreational Sea Angling in NI is already valued at £7.4 million and if sport fishing for bass in NI can be developed, and it most certainly would if stocks of bass improve, the best possible return from the public sea bass fishery resource is without question using it as a tourism driver.

Please ensure the derogation for incidental trawl catches is not included in the legislation and that the legislation mirrors that which already exists in the Republic of Ireland so that there is total harmonisation across the island of Ireland. This will ensure that the prospects for development of a valuable tourism based bass sport fishery is given the very best opportunity to succeed.

